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Public Notice 

Public Notice: Māori Reservation – 259 Governors Bay 

Road 

The Residential Red Zone Offer Recovery Plan approved by the Minister for Canterbury 

Earthquake Recovery in July 2015 enables the Chief Executive of CERA, on behalf of the 

Crown, to make specific Crown offers to owners of residential red zone properties in at 

Rāpaki in the Banks Peninsula. This includes provision for setting aside the one Crown-

owned property at Rāpaki, 259 Governors Bay Road, as a Māori reservation. 

As part of the Māori reservation process required by the Māori Land Court, the Chief 

Executive of CERA has called a hui for all relevant parties with specific interest in 259 

Governors Bay Road. The hui is for the purpose of deciding: 

 Whether to apply to the Māori Land Court to set the land aside as a Māori 

reservation; 

 The purpose of the Māori reservation; 

 The class of beneficiaries for the Māori reservation; and 
 Nomination of the trustees for the Māori reservation. 

This is a standard part of the Māori reservation process, for more information on this 

process please visit www.justice.govt.nz/courts/maori-land-court 

The hui was publicly notified in The Press. 

Date published: 21 October 2014 

Related information:  

 Residential Red Zone Programme 

 

 

The Public Notice 

The Chief Executive of the Canterbury Earthquake Recovery Authority on behalf of the 

Crown calls a meeting of relevant parties for the following block of land: 

• Māori Reserve 875 Rāpaki 6B2B1 Block 

Purpose: To discuss the setting aside of the above land as a Māori reservation. 

Agenda: 

 Decide whether to set aside the above land as a Māori reservation; 

 Decide the purpose of the Māori reservation; 

 Decide the class of beneficiaries for the Māori reservation; 
 Nomination of the trustees for the Māori reservation. 

Date: Thursday 5 November 2015 

Time: 11am 

Venue: CERA Reception Level 8, HSBC Tower, 62 Worcester Boulevard, Christchurch. 

http://www.justice.govt.nz/courts/maori-land-court
http://cera.govt.nz/recovery-strategy/social/residential-red-zone-programme
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For further details please contact CERA on 0800 RING CERA (0800 7464 2372) or email 

info@cera.govt.nz 
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